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2025 Regular Session to Begin M onday

The Arkansas General Assembly will convene for the 2025 Regular Session on Monday, January 13. The first day of the
session will include the swearing-in of all members and the formal election of the Speaker of the House. While the Speaker
is officially elected at the start of the session, the 94th General Assembly previously selected Rep. Brian Evans of Cabot as
Speaker-designate.

On January 14, the second day of the session, House and Senate members will convene jointly in the House Chamber to
hear an address from Governor Sanders. This address will outline the Governor’s legislative priorities and provide key
recommendations on the pressing issues facing Arkansas.

Several important deadlines will shape the legislative process this session. Members must file legislation affecting publicly
supported retirement or pension plans, the licensure of health care providers, or state/public school health insurance by
January 27. Legislation regarding lottery-funded scholarships or constitutional amendments must be filed by February 12,
and all appropriation bills must be filed by March 3.

The Speaker will announce committee chair assignments on the first day of the session, and those assignments will be
available at arkansashouse.org.

Committee meetings and House floor proceedings are open to the public, providing Arkansans with an opportunity to see
and participate in the legislative process. Those who wish to voice their support or opposition to a bill can sign in to speak
during committee meetings, ensuring their perspectives are heard. House committee meetings and floor proceedings are
live-streamed and recorded, ensuring Arkansans can follow the legislative process in real-time from anywhere. Agendas
and links to live-streams can be accessed at arkansashouse.org.
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